Minutes of the Leverett Board of Health Leverett Town Hall

Meeting Date: May 16, 2011 Meeting Start Time: 7:10 PM

Board Members Present: Zipkowitz, Dauchy, Fair, Phillips

Absent: Hillman

Clerk: Sue Nagy

10.

Received from Silas Ball $100.00 (cash) for Installers Permit. Issued permit # 2011-6. Signed by
Zipkowitz.

Clerk will send Permit to Abandoned Well at 13 Still Corner Road, owner Chris Shadoin.

Aaron Osborne, present Lead Mine Road Lot# 19, Map 7, Parcel 50. Board received plans abd DSCP
application foor new construction. Assigned DSCP#C2011-05-16a. Received letter from Steve Ball,
Health Agent dated 5/11/2011 stating that the plan appears to meet requirements of the Title 5 and
state environmental code and Leverett Local Regulations. Received from Aaron Osborne check #2084,
dated 5/16/2011 for $150.00 for Soil Evaluation. Received from Aaron Osborne check #2085, dated
5/16/2011 for $300.00 for DSCP. Received from Aaron Osborne check#2086, dated 5/16/2011 for
$75.00 for well permit. Fair signed well permit. Dauchy moved to approve DSCP application for Lead
Mine Road, Map 7, Parcel 50. Motion passed. Permit signed by Dauchy and issued to Osborne.

Received from Quabbin Analytical well test report dated 4/28/2011 for Leverett Village Co-op. Absent
of coliform.

Issued 10 day Emergency Beaver Permit to New England Central Railroad for area adjacent to Rte 63
Overpass. Signed by Zipkowitz. Clerk will fax.

Received Title 5 Inspection report for 15 Two-Mile Road with a conditional pass requiring D-Box
replacement. The D-Box was replaced with Steve Ball’s approval. Zipkowitz will check with Ball to see if
a DSCP application and Certificate of Compliance are needed.

Received from Evelyn Schuyler, owner 95 Amherst Road Application fro Soil Evaluation dated
4/18/2011. Received from Evelyn Schuyler check# 2181, dated 5/6/2011 for $150.00 for Soil
Evaluation.

Received from New England Central Railroad notification of Vegetation Management beginning in
June.

The Board discussed the logistics for getting the water samples from residents in areas identified with
potential for elevated levels of arsenic and uranium.

Tobacco Coalition Leverett Regulations. Fair reported that the Board needs to adopt regulations and
will need to hold a public hearing. Fair will continue to work on this and will discuss @ the next Board
meeting.



Adjourned: 8:24
Next meeting June 6, 2011 @ 7:00 PM.

Susan Nagy, Clerk



